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THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST                                                               Church Telephone:  (440) 238-6697
(Congregational)                                                                                                             Email:  StrongsvilleUCC@gmail.com

13740 Pearl Road                                                                                                             Website:  www.strongsvilleucc.com

Strongsville, Ohio  44136                                                                                                           
                                                                                          Rev. Heidi Denman McDougall
Worship at 10:00 A.M. on Sundays                                                                          Designated Minister
________________________________________________________________________________________________
J A N U A R Y     2 0 1 8     N E W S L E T T E R
________________________________________________________________________________________________
FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK

Let there be peace on earth, and let it begin with me.

–Jill Jackson

Something remarkable happened in December 1914, during World War I.  Even a hundred years later, no one quite understands it. 

In the week leading up to Christmas, on some fronts, French, German and British soldiers laid down their arms and set aside their differences.  They ventured into No Man’s Land, exchanged greetings and hugs, shared a smoke and a story.  Care packages from home belonged to everyone. 

It was as if God’s own Holy Spirit moved across the front lines and insisted on being recognized and welcomed.

Soccer games broke out.  Peals of joy and laughter replaced the sounds of gunfire and rocket blasts. 

Like little children, men took a break from the painful realities of war that surrounded them.  The peaceable kingdom, in some small realms, was at hand.

And God saw, and I am certain, God declared:  It is good.
Of course, it couldn’t last, not as long as even one heart was filled with unrest.  But it’s happened before; it can happen again. The little child Jesus can lead us.

Peace on earth.  So much more than words on a Christmas card. As the New Year dawns, allow God’s Spirit to move in your heart.  Make a resolution to actively strive to make your world a little better: one hot lunch, one pair of socks, one kind word—one person at a time.

Let peace begin, this very day, with me—and with you. Amen.

Pastor Heidi
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WORSHIP  OPPORTUNITIES

SUNDAY – JANUARY 7 – 10:00 A.M.

First Sunday after Epiphany

The Sacrament of Communion
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Greeter:  Linda Plain

Ushers:  Ted and Kelly Bickley

Coffee Hour:  Myron Costin

____________________________________________
SUNDAY – JANUARY 14 – 10:00 A.M.

Second Sunday after Epiphany

Greeter:  Billie Jo Cantrell

Ushers:  Volunteers Needed

Coffee Hour:  Cathy Hawk

____________________________________________

SUNDAY – JANUARY 21 – 10:00 A.M.

Third Sunday after Epiphany

Greeter:  Sharon Ritchie

Ushers:  Volunteers Needed

Coffee Hour:  Myron Costin 
____________________________________________

SUNDAY – JANUARY 28 – 10:00 A.M.

Fourth Sunday after Epiphany

Greeter:  Betty Craig

Ushers:  Volunteers Needed

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE CONGREGATION

will begin at about 11:45 A.M.

The Traditional Pancake Breakfast will follow worship
and precede the meeting.  
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NEWS FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

The Trustees with assistance from the Interior Improvement Committee are planning some upgrades in the Sanctuary.  First, the side room annex light fixtures will be replaced with recessed can lighting.  The lights will be paid for by the Memorial Fund and will cost around $750.00.  Secondly, the Sanctuary hasn't been painted since 1988 and is in need of a complete paint job.  Thirdly, the beige carpet along the aisle sides and side room annex will be updated to match the cathedral red carpet on the altar and center aisle to make the entire area more cohesive.  The painting will cost approximately $5000.00 and the carpet will cost about $5000.00.  We will need to access our line of credit to finance this project.  We will ask all voting members of our congregation to consider the Sanctuary painting and carpet proposals during the annual meeting on  

January 28, 2018.  After carefully reviewing multiple 
bids, we selected a painting and carpet company with 
the understanding we cannot begin until after our congregation approves these two projects.  Thank you 
all for your consideration and participation. 

Please consider recycling all of your Christmas paper items in our paper recycler.  Some examples are greeting cards, wrapping paper, flattened cardboard boxes and packages, magazines, books, etc.  Our church is paid on a sliding scale and the heavier the weight of each pickup, the more money we earn.  Thank you for supporting your church and the environment. 
_________________________________________

NEWS FROM OUR FINANCIAL SECRETARY

Adria Bond

Below is a monthly report listing the budget income 

we need to receive from Pledges and Offerings 

and the amount received from November 19 through December 17, 2017.  This information also appears 

on a weekly basis in our worship bulletin.

Offering Needed  $19,325 for 5 Sundays @ $3,865/week

Offering Received  14,509

Difference           - $ 4,816
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JOINING THE CHURCH
If you are interested in becoming a member of Strongsville UCC, please either inform Pastor Heidi or call the church, (440) 238-6697.  Thank you!
__________________________________________
____

SIGN-UP CHARTS FOR 2018
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The charts for Greeters, Ushers, Altar Flowers, and Coffee Hour are on the bulletin board in Pilgrim Hall.  Help is greatly needed!  Please sign up if you are able to assist.  Thank you very much.  
__________________________________________
____

ADULT SOCIAL CLUB

The group will meet on the third Wednesday of the month, January 17, at 7:00 p.m.  As always, all adults are welcome!  
__________________________________________
____

MISSION AND OUTREACH COMMITTEE NEWS

Mission and Outreach has made two donations to benefit our Veterans.  We gave $400 to Help for Heroes in Columbia Station.  This small foundation is a hands-on project that provides used furniture to homeless veterans transitioning to a place of their own.  The second one was $100 to the Veterans Outreach at the Food Pantry in Berea.  They provide food, toiletries and clothing to needy veterans as well as those transitioning from homelessness.  These funds were generated from our recent “Around the World Baskets” raffle.  Thank you for being, as always, a caring congregation.  

At the beginning of December, Mission and Outreach distributed the hats, scarves and mittens from our Mitten Tree in the Gathering Area.  Thanks to the always amazing generosity of our congregation, there was enough abundance to give to Brookside Center, the Refugee Relocation program of Cleveland, and the Puerto Rican immigration (post Hurricane Maria). 

__________________________________________
____

IN SYMPATHY

We extend our love and prayers in sympathy to . . .

Linda Plain and family
on the passing of her mother, Ann. M. Ruprecht,
on November 24, 2017.  

Steve Herzog and family
on the passing of his sister, Kathy Anderson,
on December 15, 2017, in Upstate New York.
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THANK YOU!
I want to thank you all for your prayers, phone calls, cards and visits during my operation and long rehab.  My surgeon told me it will take 3-6 months for recovery.  It has been only little over 2 months.  I miss church.  Have a blessed thanksgiving.  “I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with joy in every one of my prayers for all of you, because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until now. I am confident of this, that the one who began a good work among you will bring it to completion by the day of Jesus Christ.” 

—Philippians 1: 3-6.             In Christ's service, Oommen

Thank you to Jim Dettmer, Ingrid Dickson, Greg Dickson, Irene Joyce, Jim Joyce, and Jim Heinrich for “flipping” our “flop” of a classroom into a bright and wonderful place to learn about and worship God!

Lora Rung and the Confirmation Class

Thank you to everyone who gave on Penny Sunday on November 26!  $113.26 was collected for the National Youth Advocacy Program, which benefits foster children in Cuyahoga County.  (Plus $20 was received for the Strongsville Food Bank.)  The Sunday School added to that total, and we sponsored four young children for their Giving Tree, buying clothes, toys, books, and other necessities.  Also, $120 in gift cards was donated to Beth Giuliano's inner city school project.  The December Penny Sunday collection will be placed in the Sunday School's account to replenish these expenditures.  Thanks again to our congregation for their generous hearts! 
Many thanks to all who supported the Swinging Christmas concert on December 10.  The concert raised $720 for our Music Ministry.  Special appreciation is extended to Ken Mehalko and the Strongsville City Jazz Band for their wonderful music and to Doug Thorn for running the sound system!  Also deep gratitude is expressed to the following generous people for providing the delightful reception:  Pam and Bruce Keenen, Sharon and Jim Heinrich, Irene Jannsohn, Sarah Keenen, Irene Joyce, and Ingrid and Greg Dickson.

What a wonderful Christmas Pageant we enjoyed on December 17!  Thank you to all the children (and their parents and grandparents) who participated.  Also, thank you to Elena Taylor and the Children's and Chancel Choirs for their music. Thanks also to Doug Thorn and Jim Heinrich, for sound and logistical help and to Elena Joyce for writing the play.  Most of all, thank you to Irene Joyce for organizing and producing the program and for all of her hard work with the Sunday School.  We are truly blessed to have Irene's dedication and faithfulness to our children.

I wanted to take a moment to thank everyone who helped contribute to my toy drive.  Your generosity is overwhelming.  We were able to provide gifts to 
95 students at Memorial Elementary School in Cleveland.  Peace and blessings to all.       Beth Giuliano

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Thank you to all who submitted Estimate of Giving cards.  Seventy-one giving families have submitted cards for the year 2018, totaling $119,408.  Submitting a card allows each giving unit to set sights on helping the church carry out its ministry to preach the word, care for one another, and take Christ to the outside world.  
Please know we will gratefully accept Estimate of Giving cards at any time, and how much you decide to give is between you and God.  Only the financial secretary and you know your commitment.

At our annual meeting on January 28, 2018, we will elect new people to the various boards and committees.  This is an excellent time to use your talents and interests to help the church.  All you need is that interest and the time.  For information about the work of the various boards and committees, please see Rachel Zielinski, Bill Schneider, Pastor Heidi, or Sharon Heinrich, who are on the Nominating Committee.
_____________________________________
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Wednesday Lunch Program
really needs volunteers—especially now since 
four regular volunteers are south for the winter.  
To help, please contact Betty Craig or call the church, (440) 238-6697.  
Nursery
Helpers are needed because of the increase in number of children.  A sign-up sheet is in Pilgrim Hall.  
For questions, please contact 
Amanda Hawk, Sarah Hayes, or Kelly Bickley.

Removing Christmas Decorations
Diaconate is removing Christmas decorations 
on Saturday, January 6, at 10:00 a.m.  
Your help would be greatly appreciated.

Lettering Our Outdoor Sign for Events

Please call the church, (440) 238-6697

Ushers on Sunday Mornings

Please see the sign-up sheet in Pilgrim Hall

_____________________________________
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CHURCH CHRISTMAS MAIL BOX
Please remember to check the mail box in the Gathering Area for greetings you received.  Cards left at the church will be discarded.  Thank you.  


FIT CLUB

The club is on hiatus until Wednesday January 10, at 7:00 p.m.  Everyone at any level is welcome to join.  It's a perfect opportunity to get your New Year's resolution to be more active started!  Fit Club is fun and fellowship while getting your body moving!
_____________________________________
OUR PRAYER LIST
Hospitals no longer provide names of members who are patients.  If you or a family member would like a visit,  please call the church, (440) 238-6697.  Please provide updates for this list.  Thank you.
Long-Term Care or Homebound:  Betty Bushea, Janet Kato at Kemper House, Connie Rebar, Trish Shields

Church Family:  Betty Babics, Lacey (daughter of Amanda Hawk), Steve Herzog, Paul Hirt at Northwestern Health Care Center in Berea, Martha Liebert, Bill Ritchie, Betsey Santomen (wife of Rev. Joe Santomen), 
Rev. Oommen Thomas, Leah Tressa Forget, Kyle Woodward 

Extended Church Family:  Luke Bazan (friend of Judi Pavisich’s granddaughter), Donna Briggs (mother-in-law of Judi Pavisich’s daughter), Audrey Curry (mother of Pam Keenen), Kim Filiatraut (friend of Sarah Keenen), Joyce Freeman (sister of Carol Woodward), Elizabeth Fulford (friend of Lora Rung), Sue Grunenwald (friend of the Heinrichs), Diane Mason (friend of Lora Rung), Pat Masuga (mother of Dan), Carrol Riley (father of Marjorie Morrison), the Sink family (friends of Judy Pavisich’s granddaughter), Keith Stewart (cousin of Carol Woodward), Frank Toth (father of Rob), Sheena Toth (mother of Dale), Joe Valli (brother-in-law of Vicky and Dan Masuga)

____________________________________________ 

THE THRIFT SHOP

January is a fun time in the Thrift Shop.  We have lots of sales on warm clothing; in fact, we call the sales, "Keep Our Customers Warm" sales.  We have lots of warm coats, sweaters, gloves, scarves, boots, and jackets.  We even have a few fur coats.  If you purchase a new item of clothing and want to get rid of your old one, please remember the shop as a recycling center.

Our customers love new items; so if you received a gift you know you will never use or wear, please send it to the shop.

We will be open all Thursdays in January from 10 to 4 unless the Strongsville schools are closed.  If there's lots of snow, please check to see if the schools are open before coming to the shop.  Please remember the shop will be open during church dinners.


S T E E P L E    L I G H T I N G
Week of December 3, 2017
In Loving Memory of Jane C. Graves

Roberta and Dan Carpenter

To thank all who helped to make the Free Lunch 
a success without my help on November 29— 
especially Kenn and Ginny

With love, Betty “Grammy” Craig

Week of December 10, 2017
In Celebration of Chuck McDougall 

on an unnamed milestone birthday on December 5

Week of December 17, 2017

Happy Birthday to Bill Craig on December 17
With love, Mom
Wishing Church Family and Friends a Blessed Christmas and a Happy, Prosperous New Year— 
God bless you one and all!

Love, Lola

Week of December 24, 2017
In Memory of Baby Clare Molnar,
In Memory of My Dad, Ray Higham 
and Sister, Laura Smith,
Happy 89th Birthday to My Mom on December 24

Dianne

To light the steeple, the minimum donation is $5.00.  Donation forms are on the bulletin board in Pilgrim Hall.  Multiple donations for the same week will be accepted.  For questions, please call the church, (440) 238-6697.  Thank you to all who light the steeple.
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ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the Congregation is Sunday, January 28, 2018, and will be preceded by the traditional Pancake Brunch.  All are encouraged to attend this meeting. 
Chairmen of church organizations:  Annual reports are due in the church office now.  Thank you!!!
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After annual report booklets are printed and assembled, the booklets will be available for pickup at the church. If you want a copy mailed to you, please call the church at (440) 238-6697. 
_________________________________________

FINANCIAL OFFICERS OF CHURCH GROUPS:

Please turn in your financial statements to the Auditing Committee through the church office by December 31. 

It is extremely important that all books be audited before the Annual Meeting on January 28, 2018.  All organizations are required to submit: 

1. ALL bank books (savings and/or checking).

2. ALL bank statements for each month for each 

    account.  Checking accounts statements should show 

    completed reconcilement on the back. 

3. ALL monthly recap forms. 

4. ALL bank deposit slips, withdrawal slips and bank 

    check receipts (if received), attached to monthly recap 

    forms. 

5. ALL receipts and bills paid. 

6. Copy of Annual Financial Report (original provided to 

    church office for Annual Report).

Thank you for your cooperation.
_________________________________________

NOMINATING COMMITTEE
Many offices in the church will be available for the coming year.  Please consider saying yes when a member of the Nominating Committee asks you to serve. Some of the positions that are available include serving on the: 

Diaconate, which oversees the worship operations and church services.  The committees of the Diaconate are Acolytes, Altar, Coffee Hour, Funeral, Greeters, Membership, Nursery, Pastoral Relations, Special Events and Ushers. 
Board of Trustees, which oversees the finances and physical plant of the church.  The committees of the Trustees are Building and Grounds, Finance, and Long-Range Planning. 

Remember the old but true saying, Many hands make light work.  Plan to be a part of one of these boards or committees.  Thank you for your consideration. 

2018 ALL-FAMILY WINTER RETREAT 
The Church’s Annual All-Family Winter Retreat will return to Templed Hills this year and will take place on President’s Day weekend 2018:  February 16, 17 and 18.  The sign-up sheet to attend and the sign-up sheet for things to bring and to volunteer are posted on the bulletin board in Pilgrim Hall.  Please reserve your spot and room now, as rooms will be first-come, first-served.  The cut-off to sign up—January 14—will be strictly enforced this year.  We will not have the same luxury as we’ve had in the past, in which we were able to take reservations up until the event weekend.  Space is limited to 68 attendees.  Also, please let us know if you have any special dietary needs.  Finally, those that wish to come down on Saturday only—we would be happy to have you there; but we also need your reservation by January 14; and the cost is $10 per meal.  Please contact Irene Joyce or Rachel Zielinski if you have any questions.  

Here is the cost breakdown (no change from last year): 
Adults (12 and up):  $70

Children (6-11):  $15

Children (5 and under):  FREE

Special dates for the retreat are:  

January 14, 2018
Reservations close AND MONEY IS DUE.
January 28, 2018
All special dietary needs must be reported.
February 11, 2018
Retreat planning meeting in the church after worship

_________________________________________
SAVE THE DATE!!!
Strongsville UCC

S W I S S    S T E A K   D I N N E R

Saturday – February 3, 2018

Seatings at 5:00 and 6:30 P.M.

Reservations Only:  (216) 598-6198
Help is needed – especially on Friday for browning meat.  The sign-up sheet will be posted on Pilgrim Hall’s board.  For safety reasons, no children under age 6 (with or without parent) can be helpers in any capacity
during the serving hours of 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.
Children 6 to 10 must have a parent helping them.
The Thrift Shop will be open.
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